
FAMILY RESOURCE COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES—June 7, 2021 
 
Present via Zoom were:         
    Mark Podoll, Sheriff 
    Katie Gellings, UW Extension 
    Rachel Prellwitz , DHHS Health Unit      
    Allie Henke, Owner of Young Star 
    Bailey Reese, Parent 
    Sarah West, ASTOP 
    Tony Beregszazi, ADVOCAP 
 
     
Present in Person:  

Harley Reabe, County Board Chair;  
Kayla Yonke, DHHS Admin Unit 
Sue Sleezer, DHHS C&F Unit 
Gail Olson, Consumer 

    Dick Trochinski, County Board Supervisor 
Kathy Anderson Kemnitz, Consumer; 
Kristina Boeck, parent 
Tammy Westfield, ADVOCAP 
Tara Bos, ADVOCAP 
Greg Metzler, Consumer 
Kate Meyer, DHHS BHU Unit 
 
 

 
Certification of Open Meeting Law:  The requirements of the open meeting law were certified as being 
met. 
  
Call to Order: Olson called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 
 
Introductions:  Introductions of members were made.  
 
 
Minutes:  Motion/second (Podoll/Trochinski) to approve the March 1, 2021 draft minutes.  All ayes. 
Motion carried.  
 
DISCUSSION ON PROGRAMS/POLICIES: 
 
YASI: Sleezer reported that Green Lake County is implementing this assessment tool for Juveniles. 
Discussion Followed.  
 
Treatment and Diversion Program:  No Report 
 
Coordinated Services Teams: Sleezer reported receiving $21,100 additional funding. Discussion 
Followed 



 
Children’s Community Options Program:  Prellwitz reported there is currently 1 client using CCOP 
funds with another to be added in June. Discussion Followed.  
 
Birth-Three: Prellwitz reported  Prellwitz reported there is currently 12 families in the Birth-Three 
program. On April 28, the Birth to 3 State Resource Facilitator met with the county Birth to 3 staff for 
their Annual Review and are now in the process of Developing the Annual Performance Plan and Goals 
for the coming year. Discussion followed. 
  
CLTS (Children’s Long Term Support) Program:  Meyer reported there are currently 38 kids enrolled 
in CLTS with an additional 4 to come off the waitlist this month. Discussion Followed. 
 
Comprehensive Community Services (CCS) Update:  Meyer reported there are currently 32 consumers 
enrolled in CCS. Staff are back out into the community with the consumers and it is going well. 
Discussion Followed.  
 
Health Unit:   Prellwitz reported that COVID numbers have slightly increased this past week. COVID 
walk in clinics are happening on Wednesday from 10-2. Discussion Followed 
 
 Alliance for Wisconsin Youth – Prellwitz stated no update at this time.   
 
Appearances:    
 
ADVOCAP:  Westfield reported the ADVOCAP Head start numbers are very low. Westfield introduced 
the new Prairie view location manager Tara Boss. Discussion Followed. 
 
ASTOP:   West reported the start of teenage groups. Discussion Followed.  
 
Christine Ann Domestic Abuse Services:  No report. 
 
Sheriff: Sheriff Podoll reported they are looking at opening up in the jail for visitations, classes, and other 
services. Discussion Followed.  
 
UW Extension:  Gellings Reported Kids in the Kitchen classes are going to be held in person over 
summer at the Berlin Senior Center. Discussion Followed 
 
Victim/Witness:  No report 
 
Future Meeting Dates:  The next meeting will be September 13, 2021 
 
Future Agenda Items for Action/Discussion:    
 
Olson Adjourned the meeting at 12:00 p.m. 
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